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Notice of Study Commencement 

October 16, 2024  24-060 
 
Arran-Elderslie is carrying out a study to increase the capacity of Paisley Wastewater Treatment 
Plant, since plant capacity utilization is anticipated to increase beyond rated capacity allowed by 
The Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP).  The Study is being conducted as 
Schedule C ’EA’ and will require completion of Phase 1, 2 and 3 of the Municipal Environmental 
Assessment which is an approved process under the Environmental Assessment Act.  

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 
Public consultation is a key component of this study.  The proposed consultation plan provides 
for public consultation in the study as follows:  

• Fall 2024 – to review the problem and review alternative solutions; 
• Summer 2025 – to review alternative design concepts.   

Municipality shall post study information on its website as a way to consult public and 
stakeholders.  Accordingly, we request all those who are interested in the study, to check the 
website. 

In addition there will be an opportunity to review the final Master Plan report. 

STUDY CONTACTS 

All those with an interest in the study can have their name added to the study mailing list, please 
contact: 

Rakesh Sharma, P. Eng., Project Manager 
Suite 230, 945 3rd Ave. E.,    
Owen Sound, ON N4K 2K8 
(519) 372-4828 
rakeshsharma@gssengineering.ca  
 
This Notice of Study Commencement issued on October 16, 2024. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Scott McLeod, Manager of Public Works    Rakesh Sharma, P. Eng. 
The Municipality of Arran-Elderslie      Suite 230, 945 3rd  Ave. E. 
1925 Bruce Road #10, P.O. Box 70     Owen Sound, ON, N4K 2K8 
Chesley, Ontario N0G 1L0      (519) 372-4828 
519-363-3039        
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